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"For 
behold, 
some 

are last 
who will 
be first, 

and 
some 

are first 
who will 

be 
last.”
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Message from the Wardens
To date the pledges for the 
Capital campaign are 
approaching $130,000. We will 
still gladly accept pledges for 
the campaign. Even if you don’t 
pledge you can still contribute 
to this campaign by noting 
capital campaign on your check.

The 11th annual Bake and 
Treasure sale took place on 
June 8, 2019. $1192.00 was 
raised for the Outreach budget.

Father Jon and the wardens 
met with the priest and 
wardens from St. Mark’s Church 
to discuss ideas for more 
collaboration between our 
congregations. We exchanged 
information on the Outreach 
initiatives of each church.  At 
our next vestry meeting we will 
explore the potential for 
working with the people from 
St. Mark’s.

Enjoy the summer and you will 
hear from us again in 
September.

Bob and Eileen 

Food PantryÑSummer Food Drive  
July 14   Canned Vegetables and 
Apple Sauce

mailto:slcsec2@verizon.net
http://www.stlukescamillus.com
mailto:slcsec2@verizon.net
http://www.stlukescamillus.com


  

PAGE 3

A Word from…
Remember the sabbath day, and keep it holy

!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!Exodus 20:8

!As the Israelites are in transit out of slavery and towards 
their promised home, Moses delivers to them the Law he 
received from God. Amid reminders of the centrality of God 
and some good rules about how people should live together 
(don’t murder!) comes God’s curious command to take a day 
of rest, a sabbath.

!Taking time away from the demands of the world and 
human life may seem an unlikely concern for the creator of the universe; but surely all of us have 
experienced the restorative power of setting aside our burdens. We’re entering into summer and a 
time when many of us will take vacations or getaways, or at least take it easy in the sunshine.

!Summer is our sabbathy-y season and I pray that these months will be a time for you to restore 
and reconnect with God, with friends and family, and with God’s 
glorious creation.

!I also hope that it is a time for you to connect or re-connect 
with your faith and your commitment to Jesus and his 
redemptive mission.

!Happy summer to all,
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To Mom’s St Luke’s Family,
I wanted to take a minute to thank you all 

so much for your friendship to mom.  After 
leaving All Saints, in Syracuse, where 
she’d been baptized, married, her parents 
and grandparents married, it didn’t take 
long for her to settle on St Luke’s.

Between feeling welcome right from her 
first Sunday service, and her great uncle, 
Fred Widdrington, being a founding 
member, she felt she had found her new 
‘home.’

Mom always felt your love, caring, 
compassion and friendship.  I think every 
conversation we had, she’d bring up 
someone’s name from church.

The last year of her life she was 
concerned that she couldn’t remember 
your names, but that didn’t faze her as she 
always recognized the faces!  Thank you 
again for being such a wonderful part of 
mom’s life.
Sincerely,
Patty Smarzo

Baby News 
Barrett William Runge born May 28 to 
Morgan and Paul Runge, 8th grandchild 
for Carolyn Muratore.

Capital Campaign 2019 
Our goal was $175,000 and we have 
reached $137,414, about $38,000 
short of our goal. If you have not 
turned in a pledge card and would like 
to, we have some on the table in the 
back of the church. Thank you for your 
support.

Altar Flowers  
We have the following dates open for 
Sunday memorial flowers: July 14, and 
28.  Please call the church office to 
reserve a Sunday. Donation is $45.00.
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Outreach News
The 11 annual Bake and Treasure sale 

was held on June 8, 2019. We had eleven 
vendors outside. That is the most vendors 
we have ever had. Fortunately, the 
weather was beautiful for them to setup 
outside. We sold hotdogs, chips and 
water. After the sale ended, we sold 
several items through Facebook 
Marketplace. We have raised $1192.00 
from the sale so far. We may realize 
additional funds after Behind the Iron 
Gate reviews the jewelry items leftover 
from the sale. We want to say a big 
THANK YOU to everyone who gives their 
time to make this event successful. We 
couldn’t do this without you. 

The summer food drive is going very 
well thanks to the generosity of our 
congregations. The food drive runs 
through July 15. 

The Samaritan Center’s library shelves 
are almost bare. We will collect books for 
the Samaritan Center beginning August 5 
for 3 weeks. The preferred books are 
fiction, biography and contemporary non-
fiction. No textbooks, or reference sets.
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Jesus passed through towns and villages, 
teaching as he went and making his way to 
Jerusalem.

Someone asked him, “Lord, will only a few 
people be saved?” He answered them, 
Strive to enter through the narrow gate, for 
many, I tell you, will attempt to enter but will 
not be strong enough.

After the master of the house has arisen 
and locked the door, then will you stand 
outside knocking and saying, ‘Lord, open 
the door for us.’ He will say to you in reply, ‘I 
do not know where you are from.’

And you will say, ‘We ate and drank in your 
company and you taught in our streets.’

Then he will say to you, ‘I do not know 
where (you) are from. Depart from me, all 
you evildoers!’

And there will be wailing and grinding of 
teeth when you see Abraham, Isaac, and 
Jacob and all the prophets in the kingdom of 
God and you yourselves cast out.

And people will come from the east and 
the west and from the north and the south 
and will recline at table in the kingdom of 
God.
For behold, some are last who will be first, 
and some are first who will be last.”

Please consider working for half an hour pulling weeds.  All the rain has made 
them grow abundantly.  Thank you.

WeederÕs Really Wanted!



  

THANKS & PRAYERS
july & august

We Ask Your Thoughts & Prayers for... 
Bill Bishop, Elizabeth, Helen, Paul, Eileen Mitchell, Mark, 
Shirley, Carol, Fran Smith, Geo, Nolan Brown, Sheila, 
Kathleen, Mary, Marilyn, Griffin, Heather and Davis 

(Note: Call the church office to add anyone to our Sunday prayer list. 
However, the name will stay on for only one month. You must call each 
month to have the name put back on the list.) 

Also Members of the Armed Forces: 
Note: We will continue to pray for our loved ones serving in the military, 
but only for those who are deployed in harm's way. Please call the 
church office to submit a name.) 

Zeke Dodd 

Happy July Birthday 
10 Ashlynn Houghton!
 Mary Jane Olson 

15 Carolyn Muratore 

18 Mary Ellen Hoag 

19 Arlene Gardner 

Happy July Anniversary 
7/6    Reg and Frances Smith 

7/30  Dick and Shirley Chrisfield 

Happy August Birthday 

1 Jane Wiley 

2 Gary Carkey 

8 Scott Kaszubinski 

10 Barbara Greene 

13 Olivia Hart-Zavoli 

15 Kathleen Hart-Zavoli 

18 Cortney Ruland 

23 Joan Conley 

29 Cheryl Young 

30 Sherry Brescia!
 Sharon Hoare 

Happy  August Anniversary 
19 Milt & Mary Stevenson 

23 Gary & Bambi Carkey 

24 Martin & Debbie Kaszubinski 

This is an easy ministry to support.  No 
meetings to attend no phone calls to 
make.  All you need to do is buy 
something extra at the grocery store 
and put it in our grocery cart.  One item 
from each person would fill our basket 
each week. The pantry is always in 
need of our help. Thank you.

Food Pantry

Lunch Bunch 

The Lunch Bunch will not meet during the 
summer months, June, July or August.  We 
will resume in September.  Have a 
wonderful summer. 



  

A vibrant community bringing all to God’s healing embrace.

Have a Safe and Happy 
Summer!

TOWPATH DAY 
SATURDAY AUGUST 10, 11 A.M.- 4 PM 

FREE ADMISSION AND PARKING,SHUTTLE SERVICE 

Rotary 5K Mule Skinner Race begins at 9 A.M. 

The Legacy of the Erie Canal, is a family orientated festival celebrating canal history 
featuring a series of narrated vignettes along a mile section of the historic canal. Other 
activities include: demonstrations of old fashion crafts, blacksmith, kids stuff, vendors, 
steam-up, great music and food. Visit Paddy, the Mule. Bob Shafer will be looking for  
volunteers to operate the ice cream making booth which is a very popular activity. 
St. Luke's provides many volunteers to assist with education programs and to help 

maintain the Marshall Bishop Trail. 
Join in the fun. Our entertainment will include: Loren Barrigar, Thornden Morris 

Dancers, Harmony Katz Barber Shop Quartet and The Soda Ash 6 Dixieland Jazz 
Band 
www.eriecanalcamillus.com 315 488 3409 
All our best, Dave and Liz

http://www.eriecanalcamillus.com/
http://www.eriecanalcamillus.com/
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